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Office of the President 
December 14, 2004 
 
 
Members, Board of Trustees:  
 
 

PROJECT APPROVAL FOR FEDERALLY QUALIFIED HEALTH CENTER IN 
HAZARD TO BE KNOWN AS NORTH FORK VALLEY COMMUNITY HEALTH 

CENTER OF THE UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY 
 
 
Recommendation:  that the Board of Trustees approve the project to establish the North 
Fork Valley Community Health Center of the University of Kentucky, as a community 
based Federally Qualified Health Center (FQHC), under a co-application made by North 
Fork Valley Community Health and the University of Kentucky, College of Medicine 
(Hazard Family Practice Center or Center) to the U.S. Department of Health and Human 
Services, Health Resources and Services Administration, Bureau of Primary Health, 
(BPHC), and further ratify actions already taken to accomplish said Project. 
 
Background:  The University of Kentucky, College of Medicine (UKCOM) operates a 
Family Practice Center in Hazard, Kentucky that includes residency and rural health 
outreach programs.  North Fork Valley Community Health Board is a recently formed 
not-for-profit corporation (Corporation) established to be the governing body of a 
community based FQHC.  UKCOM and the Corporation wish to operate the Hazard 
Family Practice Center as a FQHC, as co-applicants to the BPHC. 
 
FQHC’s must meet certain government requirements, including local control of 
management, so that the FQHC is community based.  Specifically, the Corporation must 
have authority to appoint the Center Medical Director and Director, who are and will 
remain University employees.  In addition, the University assets and personnel currently 
used to operate the Center will be utilized by the new Hazard FQHC. 
 
FQHC’s, such as the one envisioned by this project, receive numerous benefits.  These 
include Federal grants, improved reimbursement for services, new reimbursement for 
services for which none currently exists, better pricing for pharmaceuticals and 
designation as a site at which physicians may satisfy public health service commitments.  
All of these factors will enhance the quality of healthcare and medical education 
delivered by the UKCOM at the Center.  Furthermore, this project may serve as a model 
for future UKCOM Community Outreach Programs.  For these reasons, Management of 
the University of Kentucky Clinical Enterprise has determined that the advantages and 
benefits of the Project far offset the technical loss of management control; and, therefore, 
strongly endorse approval of the same. 



 
In order to take advantage of this year’s funding cycle, a Grant application had to be 
submitted to BPHC by December 1, 2004.  This Application contains a Co-applicant 
Agreement, the form of which is attached hereto as Exhibit A.  If approved, the co-
applicants can expect to receive an initial $650,000 in Federal funding as well as the 
benefits described, above.  The application may be withdrawn if the Board of Trustees 
does not approve the Project.  However, it is submitted that the Project is of great benefit 
to UKCOM and the citizens of the Commonwealth.  Accordingly, the Board of Trustees’ 
approval is requested. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Action taken:  Approved  Disapproved  Other ________________ 






